WALT MARINI, MAYOR

REBECCA HANSEN City Clerk

JOHN "JACK" BOROSKI City Treasurer

JAMES ANDREONI City Attorney

ALDERMEN:

Daniel McFadden Michael Herrmann Charles Hansen Thomas Nesti Jack Narczewski Mark Actis James J. Taliano Dave Pellegrini



BUILT FROM COAL

CITY OF SPRING VALLEY

215 North Greenwood Street SPRING VALLEY, IL 61362

City Hall 815-664-4221

Fax 815-664-2114

email: svclerk@comcast.net www.spring-valley.il.us

P.C. \$ 51

July 23, 2013

Members of the Illinois Pollution Control Board C/o John Therriault, Assistant Clerk Illinois Pollution Control Board 100 W. Randolph Street, Ste. 11-500 Chicago, IL 60601-3218 RECEIVED CLERK'S OFFICE

JUL 2 4 2013

STATE OF ILLINOIS
Pollution Control Board

Re:

Public Comment in Support of Illinois Power Holdings' Petition, Docket No. 2014-010

(Air-Variance)

Dear Honorable Members of the Illinois Pollution Control Board,

As a Mayor of Spring Valley, IL and resident, I write to you today to express my support for the above mentioned variance request by Illinois Power Holdings (IPH), a Dynegy subsidiary. In September 2012, the Illinois Pollution Control Board saw fit to grant Ameren Energy Resources' (AER) variance request, recognizing both the environmental and economic benefits of doing so. I urge the Board to grant IPH's petition so that the benefits to my community are not lost.

If granted, IPH will provide continued certainty to the employees and communities in Central and Southern Illinois that count on the economic benefit of the continued operation of these facilities. Dynegy is an Illinois employer with a strong environmental track-record. The variance is a closing condition under the Ameren-IPH transaction agreement. Without the variance, Ameren will be forced to pursue other options for the AER energy centers, creating uncertainty for the future of the plants and those who depend upon them — including our community and our regional economy.

A vibrant business climate is essential for the residents in our communities, and even the prospect of potential shutdowns would stifle economic growth and development in Central and Southern Illinois. A successful transfer of the plants to IPH offers the best opportunity for the workers, their families and for our communities, a stable tax base that provides critical support for our local schools, emergency response organizations, and countless local governments.

Considering the harsh facts and the opportunity to improve air quality, while supporting much-needed union jobs and economic benefits, I urge the Board to please support IPH's petition for the requested temporary relief. The welfare of our future depends on it.

Sincerely,

Mayor of Spring Valley